
September 17, 2010                          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations 

        Michael Mostow, Solid Waste & Fleet Supervisor  

              
Re:  Recycle Haulage and CIF Project #288 - Agreements 
 

Recommendation: 

WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora has accepted 
funding under the Continuous Improvement Fund (CIF) for a cooperative 

recycling haulage service with the City of Dryden;  
 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Kenora enacts 
as follows: 

 
1. THAT the Mayor and Clerk of The Corporation of the City of Kenora are 

hereby authorized to execute a Haulage Agreement between The 
Corporation of the City of Kenora and The City of Dryden, in accordance 

with the terms and conditions therein and affix the Seal of the 
Corporation thereto. 

 
2. THAT the Mayor and Clerk of The Corporation of the City of Kenora are 

hereby authorized to execute an Agreement between The Corporation of 

the City of Kenora and The Continuous Improvement Fund Project #288,  
in accordance with the terms and conditions therein and affix the Seal of 

the Corporation thereto. 
 

3. THAT these by-laws shall come into force and be in effect from and after 
the final passing thereof. 

 
Background: 

On July 12, 2010, adopted under Resolution #25, approval was given for the 
City of Kenora to enter into an agreement with the City of Dryden to accept  

payment for haulage of their recycle material to Winnipeg, Manitoba, as 
required. The next step is for the City of Kenora and the City of Dryden to enter 

into a formal agreement for the service. The attached agreement has been 
reviewed and approved by the City of Kenora Solicitor and the City of Dryden.  

 

Also adopted under Resolution #25 was approval for the City of Kenora to enter 
into an agreement with the Waste Diversion Ontario (WDO) and Stewardship 

Ontario for funding under the Continuous Improvement Fund (CIF). It is now  



 

 
 

necessary for the City of Kenora to enter into an agreement with the 
Continuous Improvement Fund to undertake Project #288 – Cooperative 

Recycling Haulage. 
 

Project #288 provides 50% funding to Kenora to purchase a tractor trailer unit 
to haul the recycle material to Winnipeg and 50% funding for the City of Dryden 

to purchase a self packing recycle trailer.   
 

Budget:  Solid Waste Reserves 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution & By-law required. 
Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Mostow 


